
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

August 15, 2012 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Regular Meeting at 7:30 PM on August 15, 2012 at Village Hall, 50 
Main Street, Brewster, New York.  
 
Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault, Terri Stockburger, Mary Bryde 
Village Engineer: John Folchetti   
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the meeting, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. Fuente de Gracia Special Use Permit – not in attendance. 

2. Monthly Reports  
2.1. Code Enforcement Report – Joseph Szilagyi delivers the July code enforcement report.  Mayor Schoenig 

motions to accept the July code enforcement report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report 
attached to these minutes. 

2.2. Engineer’s Report - John Folchetti delivers the engineer’s report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the 
Engineer’s report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report attached to these minutes. 

2.3. Police Report – John Del Gardo delivers the July Police report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the July 
police report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report attached to these minutes. 

2.4. Planning Board Report – David Kulo delivered the July planning board report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 
accept the July planning board report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report attached to these 
minutes. 

3. Correspondence sent-received for June, 2012 – Mayor Schoenig motions to accept correspondence sent received, 
Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

4. Minutes for approval – August 1, 2012 – Trustee Bryde motions to approve the August 1, 2012 minutes, Trustee 
Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 4 to 0.  Deputy Mayor Piccini abstains. 

5. Vouchers Payable – Trustee Bryde states she reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order. 

5.1. A General $84,096.25 

5.2. EN Engineering Escrow Professional Fees 93.00 
5.3. F  Water 31,221.93 
5.4. G Sewer Operations 80,731.81 
5.5. H10 Wastewater Capital Project 3,916.00  
5.6. H61 Wells Brook Retrofit 6,818.74 
5.7. H62 Tonetta Brook Retrofit 42,716.44  
5.8. TA Trust and Agency 5,103.49 

 Total Vouchers Payable  $254,697.66 
Trustee Bryde motions to approve vouchers payable as listed, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

6. Refuse contract renewal - Mayor Schoenig motions to renew the current garbage contract for a one year extension, 
Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Ask the carter to move the Spring bulk pickup a week earlier so as not to 
conflict with Earth Day. 

  



7. Other Business 

7.1. Trustee Stockburger mentions the banners look great and would like to get more banners as well as more flag 
holders for the meter poles.  Ask the Town of Southeast to trim some overhanging trees. 

7.2. Trustee Bryde attended ArtBeat in August.  All exhibitors were energetic and enthusiastic and plan to be at 
Founders Day this year.  Trustee Boissonnault and Trustee Bryde attended the Eagle Scout ceremony and 
Trustee Boissonnault provided a proclamation for Winfield Greene.  Trustee Bryde is looking forward to the visit 
to UCP to tour their facility with an eye toward Emergency shelter and asks about the status of NY Alert.  Mayor 
Schoenig says he is following up and hopes to see Tom Lannon at UCP tomorrow.  Trustee Bryde asks about the 
NYSEG streetlight removal.  Street lights are on the schedule for removal and they have stopped charging us for 
those units designated to be removed.  Trustee Bryde is excited to hear the Pattern for Progress effort is 
moving forward with a joint visit to Garden Street School scheduled for August 24th. 

7.3. Mayor Schoenig mentions we received a $2,000 contribution for cameras at the Police Station.  Mayor Schoenig 
also continues to question the Town of Southeast methodology of taxing village residents believing they are 
overcharging us for services we do not receive.  NYCOM magazine had a good article on the subject in their 
Summer 2012 issue.  Village residents pay the town at least $200,000 in taxes to the Town and receive 
miniscule services in return.  Mayor Schoenig wants to get in touch with Assemblyman Katz and have him put 
forward a proposal to control/minimize Town taxes within Villages. 

8. New Business 

8.1. Trustee Stockburger mentions Founders Day is in the planning stage. 

8.2. Trustee Boissonnault mentions we met with Metro North Commuter Council to discuss having the Brewster 
train station being part of the Grand Central Station Centennial in 2013 tying in the celebration with the 2013 
Founders Day.  Trustee Bryde adds that there are several current residents who went to work for Metro North 
after WWII and could lend historical assistance for the event. 

8.3. Parking Enforcement Officer mentions the idea of issuing parking permits for on-street parking.  Need to review 
DOT law for any restrictions.  Also tie in the handicapped spaces with this initiative and address it all at once. 

8.4. Mayor Schoenig advises the UCP visit is scheduled for 2PM tomorrow.   Team Brewster meeting will be held at 
UCP in September. 

9. Public Comment 

9.1. Rick Stockburger asks about the letter to outside water users.  Mayor Schoenig says the letter should be good 
to go after revisions were made.  Counsel will send out again.   

10. Mayor Schoenig motions to go into Executive Session to discuss two litigation matters, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 
5 to 0.  Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to close Executive Session, resume the regular meeting, and adjourn, Trustee 
Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

  



 

+ 

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER 
50 MAIN STREET  

BREWSTER, NY 10509  

(845) 279 - 3760  
 

JULY 2012 CODE ENFORCEMENT SUMMARY REPORT 
 
Fees 
Safety Inspection: 200.00  
Property Registration: 0.00 
Building: 2,080.00  
Planning Board Fees: 0.00 
Zoning Board Fees: 0.00 
Total for June: $2,280.00 
 
Permits: 5  
Sign Permits: 0 
Field Inspections 0 
Fire & Operating Permit Inspections 24 
Certificates Issued 2  
Pending or Open w/Order to Remedy:  4  
Violation Resolution 0 
Appearance Tickets 4 
Property Registration Pending: 30 
Operating Permit Issued: 0 
All Pending Inspections: 0    

 

 

 

  















 



 



 



 
  



Village of Brewster Planning Board 
David P. Kulo Jr. 

Chairman 
 

 

To  James Schoenig, Mayor 

 Christine Piccini, Trustee, Deputy Mayor 

 Mary Bryde, Trustee  

 Teresa Stockburger, Trustee 

 Tom Boissonnault, Trustee 

 Peter Hansen, Clerk & Treasurer 

 Anthony Mole, Counsel 

  

Regular Meeting July 24, 2012 
 

New Business:  

 

220 East Main Street.  Site Plan.  Mr. Sirignano was present to follow up on recommendations made at the 

prior Planning Board meeting.  This included documents for the amended site plan and drawings.  Satisfied with 

Mr. Sirignanoôs changes, it was agreed that the Public Hearing would take place on September 25, 2012 for the 

Site Plan and SEQR.  The Planning Board declared itself Lead Agency under SEQR. 

 

There was further discussion about the legality of the sign, since no records of a building permit could be 

obtained.  Some members expressed concern that the sign would weigh on the approval process.  Other 

concerns to the contrary argued that the sign has been in existence over 10 years without objection from the 

public or this municipality until now, which would discredit our building code enforcement capabilities.  I 

would reiterate that the sign will have some impact during the approval process and would encourage the owner 

to be in complete compliance with the code. 

 

 

2-4 Allview Avenue .  Extension of Site Plan Approval.  Counsel has advised the PB that is was not within our 

power to grant an extension.  It is also true that no building permits (including demolition) have been issued or 

improvements commenced on the property to date.  Brewster Honda would need to resubmit their site plan 

application. 

 

 

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

August 13, 2012 


